ittle did | know as a preteen

many decades ago that the
home-study Bible course | was
so excited to be studying was
from the Seventh-day Adventists.
| knew it came from the Voice of
Prophecy, but being a child, | didn’t
think it necessary to question
things any further. My parents were
involved in a Missionary Baptist
church at the time, and | grew up in
that church.

Years later, when | was about 60
years old, | was visiting a friend
in Raleigh, NC, when | noticed a
flyer on the counter advertising
a prophecy seminar coming up in
October. It really got my attention,
and | immediately made the
decision to attend; the date was
fixed in my mind.

As Satan would have it, the first
night | attended was one week
into the series. When | arrived at
the location shown on the flyer, |
discovered | was at a Seventh-day
Adventist church, a denomination
| had never heard of. Satan tried
to convince me | was at an occult
gathering, but since my curiosity
was aroused, | thought | would
check it out anyway.

While | listened to the speaker,
the Holy Spirit began convincing
me that what | was hearing really
was the truth of God’'s Word. Every

ALL OF ME
IN RESPONSE TO ALL OF HIM

MAY

evening the truth was revealed

to me in such a beautiful and
enlightening manner. The Holy
Spirit opened my eyes and heart
to understand the truth and made
very clear the answers to many
questions | had struggled with over
the years. | was overwhelmed by
God’s love and joyfully praised
Him.

Today | am a charter member of
the Little Creek SDA Fellowship
Church in Clayton, NC, a
congregation planted by the church
in which | first heard and accepted
the undiluted truth of God’s Holy
Word. We celebrated our 10th year
at Little Creek on September 24,
2016.

One thing | didn’t mention earlier
is that the zip code in which | saw
the prophecy seminar brochure was
not part of the bulk mailing. How
did it get there? Another of God’s
miracles!

God is still calling His children
out of Babylon, and | praise the
Lord every day for bringing me into
His true Church.

— Faye Johnson
Little Creek
Adventist
Fellowship Church
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TELL YOUR STORY

You are part of the Carolina Conference
Generous Living Team and we want to
hear from you. If you have a testimony
where God has been especially faithful

to you or your family, please share it
with us at rroberts@carolinasda.org or
write to us at:

Generous Living Team
PO Box 44270
Charlotte, NC 28215-0043

Your testimony could be crucial in
someones life through our videos,
posters, offertory readings or bulletin
inserts.

Thank you for your continuous prayers.

“For I know the plans I have for you,
says the LORD. “They are plans for
good and not for disaster, to give you a
future and a hope”” Jeremiah 29:11

Find us on



